## **MEMORANDUM**

TO: University Community

FROM: Paul Trible

RE: Recent Board Actions

The Board of Visitors met last Monday, April 29, 2002, and passed several resolutions that are of special interest to the faculty and staff at CNU. I would like to share them with you as we complete this academic year.

The Board awarded tenure to the following faculty members:

Professor Amy Boykin

**Professor Sharon Broscious** 

Professor Jean Filetti

Professor Veronique Frucot

Professor John Hardie

Professor Stephanie Huneycutt

Professor Swapan Sen

Professor Walter Wymer

The Board promoted the following faculty members to the respective ranks indicated:

Professor Sharon Broscious Associate Professor Professor Adriane Dorrington Associate Professor Professor Jean Filetti Associate Professor

Professor Lisa Spiller Professor

The Board of Visitors awarded emeritus status to the following faculty members who are retiring from the University at the conclusion of this academic year:

Professor David King

**Professor James Morris** 

Professor Elizabeth Jones

Professor J. Richard Guthrie, Jr.

Professor L. Barron Wood, Jr.

The Board of Visitors conferred upon Dr. John E. Anderson, Jr., the title President *Emeritus* and promoted him to the faculty rank of Distinguished Professor in recognition of his contributions to Christopher Newport during his seven-year presidency and during his years as a distinguished member of the faculty.

The Board of Visitors will confer the degree Doctor of Humane Letters, *Honoris Causa*, upon Professor L. Barron Wood, Jr., at commencement exercises on May 11, 2002, in honor of his long and distinguished service to his University, to the Commonwealth, and to his fellow man.

Please join me in congratulating each of these faculty members on their significant accomplishments and recognition by the Board of Visitors.

The Board also set tuition and fees for next year. As you know, the General Assembly and the Governor authorized the Boards of Visitors at the colleges and universities to increase tuition to partially offset the General Fund budget reduction that has been mandated for next year. The Board authorized a 9% increase in tuition that will offset one-half of our General Fund reduction. In addition, the Board increased other fees effective with the Fall 2002 semester. The applied music fee will increase to \$150 per credit hour of instruction and the challenge examination fee will increase to \$50 per exam. The detailed tuition and fee schedule for next year is provided below.

Tuition and Fees, 2002-2003

	<u>2001-02</u>	<u>2002-03</u>	<b>\$Change</b>
Annual Rates			
Full-time Undergraduate Students			
In-state Tuition and Fees	\$ 3,112	\$ 3,546	\$ 434
Out-of-state Tuition and Fees	\$ 9,134	\$10,128	\$ 994
Annual Room and Board	\$ 5,750	\$ 6,350	\$ 600
Total, In-state, Residential	\$ 8,862	\$ 9,896	\$1,034
Total, Out-of-state, Residential	\$14,884	\$16,478	\$1,594
Per Credit Hour Rates			
Part-time Undergraduate Students			
In-state Tuition and Fees	\$ 130	\$ 148	\$ 18
Out-of-state Tuition and Fees	\$ 381	\$ 422	\$ 41
Graduate Students			
<b>In-state Tuition and Fees</b>	\$ 150	\$ 170	\$ 20
Out-of-state Tuition and Fees	\$ 392	\$ 434	\$ 42

Several members of the faculty have inquired about the faculty voluntary separation and retirement program offered by Old Dominion University to manage their budget reductions. Doug Gallaer, Associate Vice President for Human Resources and Bobbye Bartels, Chair of the Budget Advisory Committee have scheduled a meeting on Thursday, May 9, 2002, at 2:30 p.m. in the Human Resources Office to answer your questions.

I look forward to seeing you at Commencement on Saturday and hope that each of you has a great summer.